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NEWSLETTER: Friday 21st June 

Dear Parents 

SPORTS DAY 

A huge thank you to our PE department and our army of family supporters for a wonderful Sports Day yesterday.  Well 

done to Peter House who were crowned our champions. We will capture a photo gallery in next week’s Newsletter.  

WRITING MODERATION 

This week we were visited by moderators from the Local Authority to check the validity of our writing judgements in 

Form One. Mrs Wood met with the moderators and showed them a range of work from Form One pupils. The 

moderators commented on the “fantastic range of writing opportunities,” as well as the “exceptionally high quality of 

the work.” The results of all End of Key Stage Two (i.e. Form One) assessments will be available at the start of July and 

we will share overall results with parents when we have them. I would like to thank all the staff who have worked with 

the Form One girls throughout their time at Rydes Hill, especially Mrs Wood. 

ART SUCCESS 

Congratulations to all the children who had artwork exhibited at the Aldro Celebration of Art Competition on Friday 

evening. It was a wonderful event and Aldro were very hospitable to the large number of Rydes Hill families who were 

able to attend. Well done to all the participants, including: 

Budding artists – 1st- Grace M (KG), 2nd- Rosie W (Nursery), 3rd- Harri S (KG) 

Year 1 & 2 – 1st- Jaime P (LT) 

Year 3 & 4 – 1st- Felicity F (LP) 

Year 5 2D – 2nd- Scarlett DGW (HP), 3rd- Zuri T (HP) 

Year 5 3D – 2nd- Martha B (HP) 

Year 6 – 1st- Emma C (F1), 2nd- Aleeza K (F1) 

A huge thank you to Mrs Baker in putting our entries together and supporting the children with their artwork. 

ROAD SAFETY 

We have been contacted by a parent at St Joseph’s who was almost knocked over whilst walking his child to school   

one morning last week. Parents are reminded to please make sure they stop at the marked stop line when leaving      

the Church car park and that they look both left and right before pulling out onto the road and turning left. Please note 

the exit is also marked “no right turn”.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

BAKE SALE 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Nursery Bake Sale this week. £120.80 was raised which will go towards 

buying sand and water toys in Nursery. The totals for all Bake Sales this year are:  

Form One                      £110.30    Upper Transition £156.50 

Higher Preparatory          £128.96   Kindergarten           £117.60 

Middle Preparatory         £100.00   Nursery          £120.80 

Lower Preparatory           £158.17 

Thank you all for your generous support of these sales.  

GOLDEN BOOT 

Thank you to everyone who took part in the Golden Boot challenge this year. 

Congratulations to Upper Transition who won the Golden Boot. 

THANK YOU GIFT 

There is an envelope in the office for any parent who would like to contribute towards a leaving gift for Mrs Wildman, 

who retires this summer after 27 years of dedication to Rydes Hill. The collection will remain open until Monday 8th July. 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 

The deadline for ordering the whole School or class photographs from Gillman and Soames is the 30th June if you wish 

to avoid postage.  The photographs can be purchased online. 

Mrs Norville 

  

https://twitter.com/rydeshillprep
http://www.facebook.com/RydesHill
http://www.instagram.com/rydeshillprep


Diary Dates for next week 

Tues 25th June LT outing to Marwell Zoo 

Thurs 27th June F1 attending Guildford Junior Citizens Event at 

Guildford Fire Station 

Thurs 27th June 12.45pm Mr Wilson’s Pupil Concert 

Thurs 27th June 12.45pm: Mrs Fisher’s Singing Pupil’s Concert 

Thurs 27th June 7.30pm: FRHPS Thank You Party 

Fri 28th June Nursery outing to Fishers Farm 

Fri 28th June 11.30am: UT Viva Violin’s Concert 

Fri 28th June 12.45pm: Mr Wilson’s Pupil Concert with   

Orchestra 

Sat 29th June Ballet Exams Tuesday 25th June Gui F 

Secret Escapes, Uber Eats, Hollister, goHenry, 

Stansted Express, Chiltern Railways and many 

more have all joined easyfundraising recently 

and will donate to us at NO EXTRA COST to you 

when you shop with them! This is FREE money 

for us and it makes all the difference!  

So please visit http://efraising.org/fxFbXokmp3 

and raise free donations for us when you shop!  

  

SPORTING NEWS!  

Huge congratulations to Lola B (MP) 
who had a great time representing 
Guildford in the under 9s mixed      
hockey team last Saturday at the    
Surrey Youth Games. 

They played 5 matches and came   
third in their group, narrowly      
missing out on a semi final space! 
Mrs Luscombe's son was also on 
the team! 

YR 5 & 6 CRICKET FESTIVAL 

It was a very wet afternoon as we headed over  

to GHS for the Yr 5 & 6 Cricket Festival on    

Wednesday this week.  It was great that it still 

went ahead as we made use of their sports hall 

and did some Cricket/Rounders games. The girls 

played really well and showed off some fantastic 

fielding skills!  Well done everyone. 

Did you know that, according to a recent study by the United Nations, a million species are at risk of going extinct? 
We all hope that everyone at Rydes Hill would like to change this, so we warmly welcome you to join the Rydes Hill 
bus.  

At the moment there are only seven people on the bus.  Three of them are Form One and will be leaving next term. 
There are seven empty seats now and this will go up when Form One leave. 

If you help to reduce pollution by going on the bus, you know how much the Earth will thank you. A typical car emits 
4.6 metric tons of carbon dioxide every year. If we share journeys, this will help to reduce our impact on the carbon 
dioxide levels. 

Some of the best things about the bus are: 

 You can sit with your friends 

 You can chat 

 You can read 

 You can tell jokes and riddles 

 Best of all, we have fun! 
 

Any questions about the bus, do ask Martha B at play time. 

By Martha B (HP) 

Join the Rydes Bus! A message from Martha B! 

http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h20727bb5,180f915d,18270019&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=engagement-2019&utm_content=cause_engagement_engaged_notraised_retail_20190613&origin=CER40
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Form One Week at PGL 
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Form One Week at PGL 
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Lower Prep Outing to Nower Wood Nature Reserve 
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Live Performance of ‘Life of Christ’ at Wintershall  

Good Shepherd Celebration at Worth Abbey with Bishop Richard  

This week we  
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